
HELPERS FOR DEC. 4, 2022  HISTORY SCHEDULE 

Nursery l, ll, & lll   

Cherokee Graves Mozell Graves 

Rhonda Ebeling Ashely Ebeling 

Jamie Burkhart Josie Burkhart 

Children’s  

Message Teri Spear 

Ushers:  

*Don Bullock Jeff Waibel 

Bill Rogers Travis Goosen 

AM Benediction Bill Rogers 

Decision             

Counselor Ron Jenkins 

Sun./Wed.            

Lock Up  Bob Hinkleman 

Accompanist Jan Jenkins 

Week November 27, 2022 

ATTENDANCE 

Sunday School 61 

Worship Service 91 

Wednesday Service 69 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Budget Needs $4,013.51 

Budget Given $2,986.01 

Yearly Needs $356,405.69 

Yearly Given $179,651.35 

Sunday, December 4, 2022 

8:30 AM Deacon Meeting 

9:00 AM Sunday School Breakfast 

9:30 AM Sunday School 

10:40 AM Worship Service 

Wednesday, Dec. 7, 2022 

5:30 PM Free dinner  (BBQ Chicken 

bites) for all who attend our  

activities: 

 Connect Kids 

 Impact youth 

6:00 PM Adult Bible Study* 

*Nursery provided 

 

Email:  windsorfbc@embarqmail.com          Online:  www.fbcwindsor.org          Facebook:  FBC Windsor MO 

Office Hours:    Monday-Thursday 9:00am-12:15pm, 12:45pm-4:00pm (Closed on Fridays and holidays) 

Pastor Mike Brown      Phone: 573.660.2122   Email: bromikebrown82@outlook.com 

 

AYIN 

 

            121       I have done what is just and right;  

      do not leave me to my oppressors.  

            122       Give your servant a pledge of good;  

      let not the insolent oppress me.  

            123       My eyes long for your salvation  

      and for the fulfillment of your righteous promise.  

            124       Deal with your servant according to your steadfast love,  

      and teach me your statutes.  

            125       I am your servant; give me understanding,  

      that I may know your testimonies!  

            126       It is time for the LORD to act,  

      for your law has been broken.  

            127       Therefore I love your commandments  

      above gold, above fine gold.  

            128       Therefore I consider all your precepts to be right;  

      I hate every false way.  

 Ps 119:121–128.  ESV 

The Columns 

(A publication of First Baptist Church, Windsor, MO) 

 

REACHING, TEACHING, AND GROWING,  

ALL TO THE GLORY OF GOD! 
 

December 4, 2022 



Nov. 27-Dec. 3  Dec 4.-10 

2 John   Revelation 3                                                      

3 John   Revelation 4                                      

Jude   Revelation 5                                         

Revelation 1  Revelation 6                                     

Revelation 2  Revelation 7 

                         Choir    Practice 

December 4    8:45am 

December 11  8:45 am 

Sunday School                

Breakfast                          

is THIS SUNDAY           

at 9:00 AM                       

in the Fellowship Hall.  

Join us for coffee, 

juice, chocolate milk, 

and donuts… lots and 

lots of donuts! 

 Silver Threads invites you to join them               

Sunday, December 18th at 3:00 at                          

Truman Lake Opry for “Letters to Santa”       

at a cost of $10/person. 

Bus leaves the church at 2:00 PM sharp. 

 The past few months in Mission Mosaics magazine, the director of the WMU, 

Sandy Wisdom-Martin, shared a story about Anne Lucas, a former missionary 

kid who grew up in Nigeria.  Anne described their life in a small town called  

Keffi, a place with average temperatures of 100 degrees or higher, and they had 

no running water or electricity for their first few years there.  Her father spent 

quite a bit of time traveling with pastors into the bush country spreading the love 

of Jesus.  There was one village quite a ways from Keffi that had never heard 

about Jesus and had a long history of pagan leadership.  Travel to this village, 

however, would require many hours even by vehicle, so her family began to 

pray for a way to reach the village.  Her father, when working on his missions 

budget, would always include funds to purchase a motorcycle, but it was       

routinely denied because funds through the Lottie Moon Christmas offering had 

not reached their goal, and there were more pressing needs.  After several 

years of praying, Southern Baptists managed to exceed the Lottie Moon     

Christmas Offering goal for missions, and funds were available for a motorcycle.  

Talk about an answer to prayer!  In honor of the source of the funds, the       

motorcycle was promptly named “Miss Lottie,” and shortly after receiving the 

motorcycle, her father, and a local pastor loaded their supplies which included 

an  accordion! After many hour of travelling through the jungle, they arrived at 

the remote village. 

 

Part 2 of the story  next week! 

 

BUSINESS MEETING IMMEDIATELY AFTER CHURCH, DECEMBER 11TH 

TO VOTE ON THE BUDGET. 


